CITY PRIDE SCHOOL RAVET

EXECUTIVE BODY MEETING - (2022-2023)
Minutes of the Meeting
Day and Date- Friday, 31% March 2023 Time- 04:00pm-5:30pm
Venue- School Auditorium

The meeting of Executive Committee of Parent Teacher Association (EPTA) 2022-23 was
conducted on Friday, 315 March 2023, at 04:00 pm in the school auditorium.
Chairperson Mrs. Sumedha Phadke shared the agenda of the meeting.

Agenda:
e Welcome
e Confirmation of MOM of last E-PTA meeting conducted on 21.01.2023
e Information about the school reopening in April 2023
e Change in Uniform
e School timing
e Any other point with Chair person’s permission
e Vote of thanks
Welcome

Mrs. Sumedha Phadke the chairperson of the EPTA extended a warm welcome to all the members
of the executive committee of the EPTA 2022-23. She confirmed that the requisite quorum for the
meeting was present and called the meeting to order.

Confirmation of the previous minutes of the meeting:

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke the chairperson read out the minutes of the previous EPTA
meeting conducted on Saturday 21.01.2023. All the members unanimously confirmed the MOM
of the last meeting by raising their hands.

Information about the school reopening in April 2023

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke the chairperson further stated that new session begins in the
month of April. The routine for various activities, transport, Breakfast etc. settles during this April
session. So that in the month of June students comes confidently to their new class.

Change in Uniform:

The Management Representative Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni shared that uniform change will be done
only for UKG going to grade 1 (2023-2024). She also informed that the uniform would be changed
for the other classes in 2024-2025. It was told that the parents need not buy new uniform for
academic year 2023-24, if the old one fits them well. Also, they need not buy new PT uniform for



2023-24. Chairperson Mrs. Sumedha Phadke also stated that the message related to the uniform
change is shared with the parents. The members of the EPTA unanimously agreed on the same.

School Timing

The EPTA members were informed about the school timing as follows:
LKG and UKG‘- 9:15 am to 12:45 pm

It std and 2" std — 9:15 am to 2:30 pm

3" std to 6™ std — 8:15 am to 3:30 pm

The management representative also emphasized on the fact that the school timing mentioned
above ensures students engagement in skill-bas‘:d learning, activities, fun filled and enriching
experiences taking their overall development into consideration. Eventually the students look
forward towards coming to school.

Any other point with chairperson’s permission

e The Management representative Dr Ashwini Kulkarni addressed the following concerns:
1)Due to health issues, disturbance at home and other genuine personal reasons, the
teachers had to discontinue. But the school ensured that there was always a teacher to take
over, so that the children won’t miss out on any subject. However, this year (2023-2024),
additional teachers are appointed in order to keep the teachers available for substitution or
as a back-up to ensure smooth functionality of the classes.
2)The parents mostly working from home were often found to go on long vacations missing
the school. Chairperson, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke urged the parents to keep child’s schooling
as a priority and avoid long travel during the working days of the school. It was further told
that leaves due to medical reasons are unavoidable and could be taken but medical
certificate must be submitted after joining the school.
3)The Management Representative Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni shared about a new initiative
Leader in Me programme : based on 7 habits of the most effective people based on Stephen
Covey’s book. The school would be initiating this programme from the year 2023-24 from
grade 2 to grade 6. '

¢ Mr. Molake the parent representative of std 11, shared his experience during the intraschool
competition that the students were not informed that the harmonium would be played while
solo singing competition, so the parents prepared a karaoke, but those students who used
karaoke were not selected as the winners. The Principal, addressed this concern, the judges
of the intraschool competition were external to ensure unbiased judgment, in the karaoke
songs the singing was not aligned with the karaoke and that was the reason that those
students did not win. However, the chairperson also made it clear that the participation of
the students is what matters the most.

o Mrs. Oka the parent representative of std IV, raised a concern about the selection of the
students in keyboard for the annual day. This was answered by the chairperson of the EPTA
that the selection of the students was based on the teachers’ observation during the regular



classes. The students had learnt Keyboard just for 6 months and it was too early for them
to put up a performance. These children were included in class performances.

e Mrs. Kate, parent representative of stdlV praised the school for all the efforts taken by the
school amidst the teachers’ discontinuation, she said that so far after changing 3 to 4
schools, she finally decided to stick with City Pride School.

Vote of thankS:

The Management Representative Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni extended a heartfelt gratitude towards all
the EPTA member for being proactive throughout the year 2022-2023.

W
Mrs. Sumedha Phadke —
Chairperson Executive Committee (E-PTA)




